
Statement
Premier Akeeagok removes Cabinet portfolios 
January 17, 2024 
Iqaluit, Nunavut 

Premier P.J. Akeeagok today released the following statement: 

“As elected officials leading the Government of Nunavut, Ministers are held to the 
highest standard. Our Code of Conduct encapsulates our government’s principles and 
values, and our commitment to serving Nunavummiut with integrity.  

“Violations of our Code of Conduct are taken very seriously. As a result, yesterday 
afternoon, I removed Minister Joelie Kaernerk’s portfolios. 

“Following the removal of his portfolios, Minister Kaernerk voluntarily resigned from 
Cabinet. 

“As of today, Minister Pamela Hakongak Gross will be Acting Minister of Culture and 
Heritage and Acting Minister of Languages. Minister John Main will act as Minister 
responsible for Qulliq Energy Corporation. 

“When all Members of the Legislative Assembly of Nunavut reconvene for their Full 
Caucus meeting, I will bring this matter forward to determine appropriate next steps as a 
consensus government.” 
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Michele LeTourneau 
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Statements are available in Inuktitut, English, Inuinnaqtun and French on www.gov.nu.ca. 
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